
July 2, 2024 

The Honorable Angela D. Alsobrooks 

County Executive, Prince George’s County 

The Honorable Jolene Ivey 

Chair, Prince George’s County Council 

Wayne K. Curry Administration, 2nd Floor
1301 McCormick Drive
Largo, Maryland 20774 

RE:  FY 2025 Board of Education Approved Operating Budget Transmittal and 

Budget Certification  

Dear County Executive Alsobrooks and County Council Chair Ivey: 

Pursuant to the Education Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland, the Board of 

Education herewith submits its FY 2025 Approved Annual Operating Budget. 

On June 27, 2024, the Board of Education adopted this balanced budget for both 

revenue and expenditures totaling $2,903,629,469 for the fiscal year ending June 30, 

2025. The overall goal of the FY 2025 Operating Budget is to continue to support 

critical school-based initiatives through equity and innovation while maintaining 

fiscal responsibility under the Blueprint for Maryland’s Future legislation. 

Following the final FY 2025 reconciliation, the categorical totals adopted by the 

Board of Education differ from those adopted by the County Council. These 

differences are primarily due to higher Interest Income projection, increase in federal 

and state grant awards, to include anticipated carryover funds, and decrease 

in the County Contribution resulting from the realignment of Energy and 

Telecommunication Tax revenue. The Board of Education resolution adopting the 

FY 2025 Operating Budget is attached for your reference. 

We respectfully request approval of the outlined reconciling adjustments between 

major categories in order to align the County Council’s Approved Budget with the 

Board of Education’s Approved Budget.  
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Also, for future reference, the Annual Budget Certification Statement for FY 2025 will be 

transmitted to the County Council for signature from the Council Chair early the week of July 

8th. Immediately upon receipt, we kindly request that the signed certification and attached 

budget worksheets are submitted via the instructions that will be outlined in the transmittal 

letter.  



Thank you to County Council and the County Administration for your continued 

support throughout this 

annual budget process. 

In partnership, 

Lolita E. Walker, Chairperson  

Prince George's County Board of Education 

Attachments

c: Members, Board of Education 

Members, County Council Ms. Tara Jackson 

Mr. Stanley A. Earley 

Ms. Turkessa Green 

Mr. Arian Albear 

Mr. Brent Johnson 

Mr. Joseph R. Hamlin 

Members, PGCPS Executive Cabinet 

Mr. Millard L. House, II
Superintendent of Schools
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